























March 5, 2000








Dr. Skip Rochefort


GK-12 Fellowship Program


Chemical Engineering Department, Gleeson Hall 103


Oregon State University


Corvallis, OR  97331-2702








Dear Dr. Rochefort:





I am writing this letter to recommend Jonathan Smith for the GK-12 Fellowship. I have known Jonathan over the last two academic quarters through his position as a Teaching Assistant for my class “Geography of the Non-Western World” at Oregon State University. The class, with approximately 240 students each term, meets three times a week, twice for my lectures and once in smaller recitation sections. Jonathan is responsible for three of these sections, each with approximately 40 students. While his title is Teaching Assistant, Jonathan’s job is primarily that of a teacher and only secondarily as my assistant. 





In the recitation sections, Jonathan lectures, leads discussions, and guides activities aimed at developing student mastery of geographic concepts. After starting his job, Jonathan quickly recognized areas where recitation lessons could be improved and, to the students’ benefit, took it upon himself to redesign many of the lessons. In addition to his classroom duties, Jonathan also reads and evaluates essays submitted each week by students, takes care of general course management tasks, and helps me with lectures and tests as necessary. Jonathan carries out his duties with the highest level of competence and has time and again shown a motivation to take on tasks beyond the call of his duties. For example, Jonathan has volunteered his own time to tutor those students with writing difficulties in improving their English skills. A number of international students have expressed to me their gratitude for Jonathan’s help. One of them, from Japan, received the quarter’s highest overall grade.





The effort Jonathan has put forth in his teaching activities shows his devotion to the education profession. Jonathan has also clearly demonstrated his teaching competence, personal dependability and excellent management skills. It should be remembered that 


























Jonathan successfully carries out his teaching duties while simultaneously maintaining an excellent academic record as a full-time graduate student in the Department of Geosciences. 





In summary, I can give Jonathan Smith the highest recommendation to the GK-12 program. I know he would be an asset to the students with whom he will become involved and would fully utilize the opportunity to improve his own skills as an educator. 








Sincerely,











Mark Giordano


Instructor, Department of Geosciences


gio@geo.orst.edu


